EATON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MONTHLY MEETING November 5, 2024

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Kenny White on Tuesday, November 5, 2024.

Present were Chairman Kenny White, Supervisor Robert Pitcavage, and Supervisor Jim Greenley.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. With no corrections needed, Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Jim Greenley.

FINANCIAL REPORT:

The treasurer reports that the balances are good, and the interest is good. Chairman White agreed it all looked good. Salaries will be increased by 3% across the board for all employees. The 2025 Budget is approved for advertising and will be available in the office for inspection.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:

There were three permits issued- also a certificate of elevation.

VISITORS AND GUESTS:

Becky Watkins- tax collector, Amanda Ostrowsky and Frank Arminini were in attendance. The residents are concerned with the traffic on Coppermine Hill. The secretary took detailed note of the issues they brought to light, and will draft a letter of support from the township.

Tax collector Becky Watkins explained that at the last tax collectors meeting it was discussed to raise fees to \$20, and also that there has not been a resolution since 2011. The Supervisors agreed to discuss fees and a new Resolution.

NEW BUSINESS:

- Northeast Signals yearly maintenance was approved.
- The new Freightliner is approved, the best costars price is from Sherwood's, outfitted by Watson Diesel
- The 2018 Ford will be sold for the best price.
- Williams will be delivering millings to the township

Checks were signed.

Meeting was adjourned 7:48 by Chairman White, second by Supervisor Pitcavage.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Harvey Eaton Township Secretary